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Ancient Order of Hibernians 

Division 14 

PO Box 11 

Watertown, MA  02471 

JUNE 2017 NEWSLETTER 

AOH President’s Message 
I trust everyone had a safe and happy summer 

season, we couldn’t have asked for better weather. While we 
were on our summer break we had our Annual Division 
Scholarship Golf Outing in memory of Dick MacDonald. 
Thanks to all the folks who came out to play and support the 
Division Scholarship and a special note of thanks to the guys 
and gals who worked the grill and kitchen; Mike Morash, 
Dick Hart, Dan Daly (Chef DD) and all the folks who helped 
out in any way to make the event a success. The Division 
also hosted the John Boyle O’Reilly Memorial Mass and 
coalition organized each year by Past State and Division 
President Dick Thompson. I want to thank the members who 
attended our State Convention in Hyannis this past June; 
you represented the Division in a commendable fashion. On 
a side note I was voted in for another two year term as your 
State Treasurer and hope I earn your support. 

Unfortunately over the summer we lost Jimmy Dunn. 
Please see enclosed. 

Well the boys of summer still have us on the edge of 
our seats; hopefully they can put some distance between 
themselves and the Yankees this weekend. Calendar 
autumn doesn’t begin until September 22nd but we are 
already in full swing with Patriots and local College football 
and ice hockey is right around the corner. This is the time of 
year when we all come together to cheer for the local teams 
and enjoy the company of friendship. 

As we come together again in friendship please pray 
for those that either through neglect or want do not have the 
solace of friendship; and in a special way for the folks in 
Texas and other areas across the country devastated by 
Hurricane Harvey. 

Yours in Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity, 

 Joseph P. McCusker Jr.  
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LAOH President’s Message 

It’s hard to believe that summer has come to an end! 
With fall upon us, we have a lot of events planned. Please 
mark your calendars. Your support of club meetings and 
activities helps us to continue our charitable works within our 
community. 

I wanted to take a moment to pause and reflect on the 
great tragedy which has impacted the state of Texas.  
Please join me in praying for all those affected by this terrible 
event. A State Board meeting will be held on September 10, 
2017 at the Hibernian Cultural Center on Temple Street in 
Worcester. We will begin at 1:00 pm with a joint meeting with 
the men of the AOH. Lunch will be provided.  Officers are 
encouraged to attend. 

Hibernian Night at Fenway will be on Wednesday, 
September 13

th
, the Red Sox vs. A’s.  Tickets are $50 each 

($71 value) Section 26 grandstand on the third baseline 
under the cover. This is a fundraiser for our LAOH 
Scholarships.  If you are unable to attend, please spread the 
word to your friends and families. Please contact me at 
laohdivision14@hotmail.com to order tickets. 

The Catholic TV telethon is taking place on Friday, 
September 15 & Saturday, September 16 and they have 
asked us for volunteers to man the phones and collect 
pledges.  Please consider signing up for a two hour slot to 
help with this most worthwhile cause. The TV station is 
located on Chestnut Street behind Saint Patrick’s Church.  
Please contact Mary Ryan to sign up. 

The ladies are hosting Father John Boles at Hibernian 
Hall on Sunday, September 17.  Father Boles will say mass 
at 10:00. Fr. Boles is a delayed vocation priest and a 
member of the Missionary Society of St. Columban.  He will 
tell us of his 20 years of Mission Work in Peru.  Please come 
and join us. Light lunch will follow.  RSVP is requested so 
that we can prepare for the mass and the lunch. Please 
contact Maureen to RSVP. 
Our September meeting will be held at our Ladies Luncheon at the 

Talk Restaurant, 116 Main Street,  



LAOH President’s Message (Cont’d) 

Watertown, MA from 11:30 – 3:30 pm on Saturday, 
September 23.  Cost of the luncheon is $30 per person.  The 
menu will be chicken parmesan, steak tips or scrod plus 
salad & rolls, brownie sundae and coffee. Please make 
checks payable to LAOH Division 14 and drop off or mail to 
the club.  I hope to see many of you there. 

Our October meeting/baby shower will be held in the 
lounge on Tuesday, October 10 at 7:00PM Details on the 
baby shower will be provided at the September meeting and 
also via email. Please make every effort to attend. Friday, 
December 15 – AOH & LAOH Members Christmas Party will 
include a catered dinner and music & dancing.  Tickets are 
$20 per person.  Each AOH/LAOH member may bring one 
guest.  Please see Maureen for more information. 
As you can see, your Officers have been busy planning 
many events.  I hope you can join us for some or all of these 
great events.  I wish you all a happy and safe Labor Day 
weekend and look forward to seeing you all again very soon. 
.   

Yours in Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity, 
 Maureen Foley, President 



UPDATES 

AOH Membership Notice 

2017 DUES ARE PAST DUE. Regular Division Members pay 
$55.00, Senior Division Members (age 65 plus and a member in 
good standing for at least 10 consecutive years) pay $30.00. All 
Associate Members regardless of age pay $55.00. You can mail 
your checks to A.O.H. Div. 14 c/o Anthony Fierimonte, P.O. Box 11, 
Watertown, MA 02471. You may also make payment at the club. 

New Class Notice 

We will discuss the initiation of a new class at our next regularly 
scheduled Division Meeting. 

LAOH Membership Notice 

When sending your dues please include your name, address, 
phone number and e-mail. This will provide us with an up-to-date 
listing. There are only two prices for dues, Members age 64 and 
below - $30, 65 and over  - $25. Sue McCallum contact information 
is 781.899.9423 email is stusuemc@msn.com. 

E-mail Addresses Needed From All Members 

We have set up an e-mail distribution list to cut down on the 
Newsletter expenses. Please send your e-mail to the Financial 
Secretary Anthony Fierimonte at anthonyfierimonte@gmail.com 
Division Scholarship 
The Division Scholarship Memorial Golf Outing in memory of Dick 
MacDonald went extremely well, thanks for all the support for our 
Division Scholarship. 
Family Supper 
The next Family Supper will on the second Wednesday October 
11th, on the menu will be roast beef. 
Sick Members and/or shut-in 
We are looking for someone to step up as the Chairman of our Sick 
Committee as Desi has officially retired. Please consider helping to 
keep the membership informed. In the meantime contact Joe 
McCusker at 508.386.6438. For the LAOH please contact Eileen 
Waldron at 781.642.9250. 
Hibernian Club Inc. Message 
Progress with more information to follow in the coming months. 
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PLEASE REMEMBER OUR RECENTLY DECEASED 

 Mr. Dunn, a son of the late Thomas F. Dunn Sr. & Mary 

E. (Dargan) Dunn, passed away on Sunday June 11th, 2017 in the Maristhill 

Nursing & Rehab Center.  James was 85. 
Jimmy was born and raised in Brighton, MA. James was class of 

Brighton High School 1950. While at Brighton High School, Jace was the 

captain of the Brighton High football team. After high school, James played 
semi-professional football for the Brighton Knights. He was a longtime 

employee of New England Telephone Company working there from 1954 up 

until his retirement in 1987.  James was a member of the Ancient Order of the 
Hibernians Division 14 for 40 years. 

  He was the beloved husband of Mary P. “Rusty” (O’Connor) 
Dunn.  Devoted father of Maureen J. Terry & Karen P. Dunn both of 

Watertown. Dear brother of the late Thomas F. Jr., Francis, Robert J., John E., 

Dorothy C., Eleanor M. Hackett, Lorraine F. Kubillis, & Virginia M. Oates. 
Loving grandfather of Laura & Daniel Terry. Caring uncle to 26 nieces & 

nephews and many grandnieces & grandnephews. 

KNOWN MEMBERS CURRENTLY SICK and/or SHUT-IN 

Michael Winston is presently resting at home and is getting constant 

care. Home is located at 48 Bigelow Ave. Watertown, MA 02472. 
Arthur Griffin is presently residing at the Brigham House which is 

located at 341 Mt Auburn St Watertown, MA 02472. 

Joe O’Brien is currently residing at Belmont Manor Nursing & 
Rehabilitation Center which is located at 34 Agassiz Ave. Belmont, MA 02478. 

Fred Colman is resting at home and doing a lot better. Home is located 

at 34 Gleason St. Watertown, MA 02472. 
Dave O’Connell is currently resting at home and has been getting out 

when possible. Home is located at 32 Grosvenor Rd. Waltham, MA 02453. 

Donald Morrison is presently resting at The Residence at Watertown 
Square which is located at 20 Summer St. Watertown, MA 02472. 

Ed Tolan is currently residing at The Residence at Watertown Square, 
20 Summer St. Watertown, MA 02472. 
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Hibernian Club Inc. 

 
 Welcome back to everyone from what I hope was an enjoyable 

summer. 

 It’s been a quiet summer, other than the Golf Outing, the Night 

at the Races, and Dennis Murphy’s wedding (!), and we’re ready 

to head into the fall and generate some excitement. 

 Everyone’s back from the beach, so regular hours will resume in 

the member’s lounge on Tuesday September 5th.  The Patriots 

start their season on September 7th, and we’ll have a couple of 

Patriot’s Tailgates this fall.  We’re also planning to have 

entertainment in the member’s lounge a few Saturday’s this 

fall.  Keep an eye on your Division Bulletin, your email and on our 

Facebook page for details. 

 Just a reminder, the member’s lounge can be rented for smaller 

parties. The lounge is suitable for family and friends, get 

togethers, fantasy league drafts, card parties, and the like. 

Inquire with the Rental Agent (Paul Connolly) for details. 

 The Club executive board runs the member’s lounge and 

maintains the building facilities on behalf of the 

membership.  Please feel free to contact me or any other member 

of the board with any questions about or issues with the building. 

 Regards, 

  President Bob Casey 

 



8 

AOH/LAOH Night at The Red Sox 

Wednesday night, September 13th 

Section 26 Right Field Grandstand along the 

3rd base line 

Reduced ticket prices at $50 

Please contact Maureen Foley at  

laohdivision14@hotmail.com  to order tickets 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

AT 

September 13th game time 7:10PM 

Xander Bogaerts Gnome promotion 

First 12,000 fans in attendance 

 

mailto:laohdivision14@hotmail.com
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FAMILY FEUD 
Sponsored by AOH Division 14 

October 13th at the Hibernian Hall 
151 Watertown St., Watertown MA 

Featuring Entertainment by 

We are looking for at least 6 teams of 4 to 5 people. Teams can 
be made up of family, friends and/or fellow sisters/brothers. 

Donation of $100 per team to cover expenses and depending 
on the number of teams whatever is left will determine a cash 

prize and/or booze, etc. 
This will be a full game show experience with a Feud style 

podium, 2 big buttons and microphones. Each game will take 
roughly 20 – 30 minutes to play. The show is modeled almost 
exactly like the TV version with a fun lively host and engaging 
questions. This should be a fun night so please don’t miss out 

and sign up now. 
Please arrive no later than 7:00 PM; the show will start promptly 

at 7:30 PM. 
Contact Joe McCusker – 508.386.6438. 
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AOH Division 14 

151 WATERTOWN ST. WATERTOWN 

Annual Turkey Shoot 

Friday November 17th 

Doors Open at 6:30 PM 
(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC) 

Cash Bar 

ALL PROCEEDS will benefit the 
Sonny Whooley Fund 

Helping local families in need 
during the holiday Season 
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Day of the week Date Calendar of Events

Wednesday Sep-13 AOH/LAOH Red Sox night (info in the Newsletter)

Thursday Sep-14 AOH Division Meeting

Thursday Sep-21 Club Inc. Meeting

Saturday Sep-23 LAOH Division Meeting at The Talk

Tuesday Oct-10 LAOH Division Meeting

Wednesday Oct-11 Family Supper, menu roast beef

Thursday Oct-12 AOH Division Meeting

Friday Oct-13 Family Feud (information in the newsletter)

Thursday Oct-19 Club Inc. Meeting

Thursday Nov-9 AOH Division Meeting

Tuesday Nov-14 LAOH Division Meeting

Thursday Nov-16 Club Inc. Meeting

Friday Nov-17 Turkey Shoot (information in the Newsletter)

Please remember when renting the hall as a member 

you must be a member in good standing (dues must be 

paid in full prior to reserving the hall and/or the Members 

Lounge for rent), pay with your own check and you must 

be at the function. We have had a few people ask about 

these requirements for the member's rate, so we 

wanted to help clarify these requirements. The Members 

Lounge may be used for up to forty (40) people. For 

more than forty (40) the Big Hall is available. We love to 

see members renting the hall for all their family 

functions.  For more information please contact the 

Rental Agent, Paul Connolly, at 617-710-8680.  Also 

check out our web pages for photos of the Hall: 

www.aohdiv14.com

Please note that if a member is intending to rent the hall 

or lounge for a friend at the member's rate the member 



Please support these establishments 
who have supported the Hibernians! 

Paddy’s Pub 
95 Elm St. 

West Newton, MA 

617-965-6444 

West St. Grill 
7 West St. 

Newton, MA 

617-795-0883 

Copper House 
380 Winter St. 
Waltham, MA 

781-890-8989 

O’Hara’s Pub 
1185 Walnut St. 

Newton, MA 

617-965-6785 

Devlin’s Restaurant 
332 Washington St. 

Brighton, MA 
617-779-8822 

The Warren Tavern 
2 Pleasant St. 

Charlestown, MA 

617-241-8142 


